
BY ALDS. LEWIS, HAMILTON, BOHL, PEREZ, BORKOWSKI, COGGS, WITKOWSKI, 

STAMPER, RAINEY, JOHNSON 

 

Resolution congratulating Bishop Darrell Hines on his election as a General Board Member of 

the Church of God in Christ. 

 

 WHEREAS, 

 

BISHOP DARRELL HINES 

 
was elected as a General Board Member of the Church of God in Christ, and his election and 

birthday were celebrated on April 20, 2017 at Christian Faith Fellowship Church, 8605 W. 

Good Hope Rd.; and 

 

WHEREAS, Bishop Darrell Hines will serve as one of 12 leaders in the Church of God 

in Christ responsible for establishing and executing policies and programs to improve people’s 

personal and spiritual wellbeing on an international level; and 

 

WHEREAS, Bishop Darrell Hines will continue his dedicated service with the Church of 

God in Christ, one of the largest Christian denominations in the United States, with more than 

12,000 congregations and 6.5 million members in the nation; and 

 

WHEREAS, Bishop Darrell Hines has worked tirelessly to improve the lives of members 

of the Christian Faith Fellowship Church and the surrounding community, and his new role will 

give him greater influence to serve the needs of the Milwaukee, Wisconsin, national and 

international communities; now, therefore, be it 

 

RESOLVED, That the Common Council of the City of Milwaukee herewith congratulates 

Bishop Darrell Hines on his election as a General Board Member of the Church of God in Christ 

on the festive celebration of his birthday, extends its appreciation on behalf of the community 

and wishes him continued success and happiness; and, be it 

 

FURTHER RESOLVED, That a suitably engrossed copy of this resolution be presented 

Bishop Darrell Hines, an outstanding leader. 

 

Introduced by Common Council members Chantia Lewis, Ashanti Hamilton, Terry L. 

Witkowski, Jim Bohl, José G. Pérez, Mark A. Borkowski, Milele A. Coggs, Khalif J. Rainey, 

Cavalier Johnson and Russell W. Stamper, II and approved by all members of the Milwaukee 

Common Council on May 9, 2017. 
 


